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St. ​ ​Bernadette’s ​ ​CES 
5279​ ​Black​ ​River​ ​Road, 

​ ​Sutton​ ​West,​ ​ON.   
L0E​ ​1RO 

Phone:​ ​905-722-6226 
​ ​​Trustee:​ ​Theresa​ ​McNichol  

Superintendent:​ ​Opiyo​ ​Oloya  
Principal:​ ​Christine​ ​deHaas  

sbe.ycdsb.ca 
Follow​ ​us​ ​on​ ​Twitter​ ​@sbe_ycdsb 

 

Dear​ ​Families​ ​of​ ​St.​ ​Bernadette’s​ ​​ ​CES, 
 
We have been blessed this year with the        
beauty of a late autumn season. As we begin         
our winter preparations, we are reminded to       
pause and give thanks for the freedom we        
have in our lives. All are welcome to attend         
our up-coming Remembrance Day Liturgy on      
November 10th at 11:00 am in the       
multi-purpose room and special thanks goes      
out to the Kindergarten students for their       
preparation of the liturgy. That afternoon at       
2:55 pm, we join with the Black River School         
Community in welcoming members of the      
Royal​ ​Canadian​ ​Legion​ ​and​ ​Colour​ ​Guard.  
 
I​ ​wish​ ​to​ ​acknowledge​ ​the​ ​work​ ​of​ ​the​ ​Catholic 
School Council. We have a hard working and        
committed group of volunteers. At our      
November meeting, we will be working      
through the budget process and you are       

encourage to come out and share your ideas        
on​ ​Monday​ ​November​ ​20th​ ​at​ ​7​ ​pm.  
We are pleased to have established a Healthy        
School Committee and our focus is on Mental        
Health. We are working with our Public       
Health nurse to deliver lessons on stress and        
promote an awareness of the Kids Help       
Phone line. We are also creating a Healthy        
Relationship group to focus on healthy social       
skills and anger management, Topics     
including an outdoor classroom and healthy      
eating are also a focus for our school        
community.  
We have also established a Safe Schools       
Advisory Committee. A copy of the St.       
Bernadette’s Climate Survey is found in this       
newsletter. Bullying Awareness Week will run      
at SBE from November 19th to 25th. Please        
see information in this newsletter to help you        
address​ ​bullying​ ​with​ ​your​ ​child. 
 
Progress Reports will be sent home with your        
child on Tuesday November 21st. This is a        
snapshot of how your child is doing in relation         
to the Ontario Curriculum and the Learning       
Skills. We look forward to meeting with you to         
discuss your child’s progress on the evening       
of Thursday November 23rd and Friday      
November​ ​24th. 
 
As a part of our Renewed Math Strategy,        
please find resources to support math with the        
Kindergarten learner. These resources and     
ideas will help your Kindergarten child      
succeed in mathematics. We will continue to       
make this a focus for parents in upcoming        
newsletters.  
 
Thank you for your continued support and       
wishing you and your family a glorious fall        
season. 
 
​ ​​Mrs.​ ​deHaas,​ ​Principal 



 
2 

 

 

 

Mark​ ​your​ ​calendars 

November​ ​1​-​ ​All​ ​Saints​ ​Day  

You’re​ ​the​ ​Chef​ ​-​ ​Grade​ ​6 

November​ ​2​​ ​​-​ ​All​ ​Souls​ ​Day 

November​ ​6​ ​​-​ ​Photo​ ​Retake​ ​Day 

November​ ​8​ ​​-​ ​You’re​ ​the​ ​Chef​ ​-Gr​ ​6 

November​ ​9​ ​​-​ ​GEM​ ​Movie​ ​Night 

November​ ​10​- 

Remembrance​ ​Day​ ​Liturgy​ ​@​ ​11​ ​am 

Legion​ ​Presentation​ ​@​ ​2:50​ ​pm 

November​ ​15​-​ ​Paul​ ​Davis​ ​Presentation​ ​Our 
Lady​ ​of​ ​the​ ​Lake​ ​@​ ​6:00​ ​pm 

Grade​ ​6​ ​Open​ ​House​ ​-​ ​7:00​ ​pm 

November​ ​20​-​ ​Catholic​ ​School​ ​Council​ ​@​ ​7 
pm 

November​ ​21​​ ​-​ ​Progress​ ​Reports​ ​Go​ ​Home 

November​ ​23​-​ ​OLL​ ​Guidance​ ​Visit​ ​with 
Grade​ ​6 

Parent​ ​Teacher​ ​Evening​ ​Interviews 

November​ ​24​ ​​PA​ ​Day-​ ​Interviews 

November​ ​27​ ​-30​​ ​Scholastic​ ​Book​ ​Fair 

December​ ​6​​ ​-​ ​Christmas​ ​Play​ ​and​ ​Silent 
Auction 

2017​ ​SCHOOL​ ​CLIMATE​ ​SURVEY 
RESULTS 

  
Schools need to be safe and welcoming       
places so that all students feel comfortable       
to learn and can be successful. In support of         
the Board’s Safe Schools and Equity and       
Inclusive Education policies, as well as the       
provincial mandate to conduct school     
climate surveys, each school in the Board       
conducted a school climate survey for      
students last spring. The surveys were      
completed anonymously online with the     
intention of providing students with an      
opportunity to share their perspective on      
creating an optimal safe and caring learning       
environment. 
 
During the previous year, school staff and       
parents/guardians provided their opinions on     
what they believed would contribute to a       
caring, safe and inclusive school. Last      
Spring, students in Grades 4, 6 and 7 who         
completed the School Climate Survey     
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identified the following as areas for      
celebration and improvement at St.     
Bernadette’s​ ​CES. 
 
What​ ​We​ ​Are​ ​Doing​ ​Well 

● Students​ ​feel​ ​that​ ​their​ ​school​ ​shows 
them​ ​how​ ​to​ ​live​ ​the​ ​Catholic​ ​values 
which​ ​helps​ ​develop​ ​their​ ​Catholic 
faith​ ​and​ ​identity. 

● Students​ ​indicate​ ​that​ ​their​ ​school 
community​ ​makes​ ​them​ ​feel 
respected,​ ​welcomed​ ​and​ ​included 
which​ ​helps​ ​them​ ​treat​ ​others​ ​with 
dignity​ ​and​ ​respect. 

● Students​ ​say​ ​that​ ​they​ ​are​ ​learning 
about​ ​themselves,​ ​what​ ​they​ ​are 
good​ ​at,​ ​what​ ​they​ ​need​ ​help​ ​with 
and​ ​how​ ​they​ ​learn​ ​best,​ ​so​ ​that​ ​they 
can​ ​achieve​ ​their​ ​full​ ​potential​ ​and 
be​ ​successful. 

● Students​ ​note​ ​that​ ​if​ ​they​ ​work​ ​hard 
in​ ​school,​ ​they​ ​feel​ ​that​ ​they​ ​have​ ​the 
opportunities​ ​to​ ​succeed. 

● Students​ ​say​ ​that​ ​their​ ​school 
principal​ ​and​ ​teachers​ ​expect​ ​them​ ​to 
do​ ​good​ ​work. 

What​ ​We​ ​Need​ ​to​ ​Improve 
● Continue​ ​to​ ​help​ ​students​ ​become 

more​ ​resilient​ ​and​ ​focussed​ ​on 
achieving​ ​their​ ​potential. 

● Reduce​ ​occurrences​ ​of​ ​verbal 
bullying​ ​by​ ​continuing​ ​bullying 
awareness​ ​campaigns​ ​and 
emphasizing​ ​the​ ​importance​ ​of 
seeking​ ​help. 

● Increase​ ​the​ ​capacity​ ​of​ ​staff​ ​to 
respond​ ​to​ ​students​ ​who​ ​experience 
anxiety,​ ​anger​ ​or​ ​frustration. 

● Increase​ ​the​ ​capacity​ ​of​ ​staff​ ​to​ ​help 
students​ ​who​ ​feel​ ​stressed​ ​while​ ​at 
school. 

 
Feedback​ ​collected​ ​from​ ​the​ ​school​ ​climate 
surveys​ ​for​ ​students,​ ​along​ ​with​ ​other 
information​ ​gathered​ ​about​ ​our​ ​school,​ ​will 
be​ ​used​ ​at​​ ​​St.​ ​Bernadette’s​ ​to​ ​promote 
peace,​ ​justice​ ​and​ ​the​ ​sacredness​ ​of​ ​life​ ​in 
support​ ​of​ ​student​ ​learning,​ ​achievement​ ​and 
well-being. 

 
 

Bullying​ ​Prevention​ ​Week  
November​ ​19th​ ​-25th  
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Renewed​ ​Math​​ ​Strategy 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

http://www.ontariodirectors.ca/parent_engagement-math/downloads/docs/en/module02_factsheet_2016-07-11.pdf
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Christmas​ ​Production 

and​ ​Silent​ ​Auction  
 

Please mark your calendars    
for December 6th at 6:30 pm      
for our Christmas Play -     
Starry Night, Noisy Night.    
Students have been   
auditioning for their parts    
and we look forward to this      
production. Classes will be    
participating in song and    
parents will receive more    
information closer to the    
date. Thank you to Mme     
Parisi and all of the staff      
working behind the scenes    
on​ ​this​ ​exciting​ ​undertaking.  
 
Along​ ​with​ ​our​ ​production, 
the​ ​Catholic​ ​School​ ​Council 

will​ ​be​ ​running​ ​the​ ​annual 
Silent​ ​Auction​ ​and​ ​Raffle 
Ticket​ ​Sale​ ​Fundraiser​ ​to 
support​ ​outdoor 
improvement​ ​initiatives​ ​at 
St.​ ​Bernadette’s.​ ​​ ​This​ ​event 
opens​ ​to​ ​our​ ​community​ ​at 
5:30​ ​pm​ ​on​ ​December​ ​6th. 
Strudel​ ​and​ ​baked​ ​goods​ ​will 
be​ ​for​ ​sale​ ​again​ ​this​ ​year.  
 
Special​ ​thank​ ​you​ ​to​ ​the​ ​subcommittee​ ​for 
this​ ​event: 
Holly​ ​Doyle​ ​-​ ​Chair 
Lisa​ ​Maher-​ ​Tanguay​ ​-​ ​Donations 
Co-ordinator 
Kathleen​ ​Cooper​ ​-​ ​Event​ ​Co-ordinator 
Kelly​ ​Piccolo​ ​-​ ​Bake​ ​Sale​ ​Co-ordinator 
Trysh​ ​Howes​ ​-​ ​Event​ ​Volunteer 
Cristina​ ​Allen​ ​-​ ​Event​ ​Volunteer 
Alexis​ ​Leeking​ ​-​ ​Event​ ​Volunteer 
 
Please​ ​contact​ ​any​ ​member​ ​of​ ​this 
committee​ ​if​ ​you​ ​would​ ​like​ ​to​ ​volunteer​ ​or 
contribute​ ​to​ ​the​ ​Silent​ ​Auction.  

 


